
Editorial:  Grant  for  LTCC
board

Bob Grant

Publisher’s note: Lake Tahoe News convened an editorial panel
of seven community members to come up with this endorsement.

An educator as board member is often frowned upon. This is
because it can diminish the level of checks and balances,
create favoritism and be a presumed vote for the unions.

But we have not found that to be the case with Lake Tahoe
Community College instructor Larry Green being on the Lake
Tahoe Unified School District board. Nor do we believe it
would be the case with South Tahoe High School instructor Bob
Grant being on the college board.

We believe Grant is hands down the best candidate for the LTCC
board seat being vacated by Molly Blann. This is the first
year the college will have had district elections where the
seats represent a specific geographic area and not the entire
college boundary.

Grant brings many things to the table that his challenger
doesn’t. One is his depth of understanding of the education
arena.
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LTUSD  and  LTCC  are  in  a  unique  relationship,  whose  bond
continues to grow stronger. This has a lot to do with the
leadership  of  the  boards  and  administrations.  It  is  a
partnership that needs to continue to be nurtured to ensure
resources are shared and not duplicated, that the interests of
locals and others are understood, and that programs complement
one another where possible.

Grant  has  proved  himself  to  be  a  leader  at  STHS  in  his
capacity as an instructor. He isn’t someone who puts in the
minimum number of hours and calls it a day. He has taken on
tasks that go well beyond the classroom.

Most important he puts students first. While the job of a
board member and a teacher are extremely different, at the end
of the day what is in the best interests of students needs to
come first – no matter the grade level.

We believe Grant understands the complexities and nuances of
the education field to be able to step onto the board without
a learning curve. This is critical as the college navigates
unchartered waters of looking at potentially managing a $55
million bond or revising it, creating a baccalaureate program,
resurrecting the good neighbor policy with Nevada, expanding
the sports program, leasing property for student housing, and
dealing with a shrinking budget.

As for Grant’s challenger, Michelle Sweeney, she doesn’t have
the experience Grant does. Plus, on her resume she wrote “CA
Governor appointee to TRPA Governing Board.” This is simply
not  true.  The  truth  is  she  worked  for  the  governor’s
appointee. She was never in a position to sit at the big table
to cast a single vote, and we can’t get over the fact that she
misrepresented herself in this way.


